



Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Meeting held on November 4th 2020 at 3.00pm by Zoom.
803
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chair.





B. Kyle.





M. Porter.





G. Douglas





K. Johnson.

804
Apologies.


None.
805
Present.


J.A. Bevan – Clerk.
806
Minutes of the last meeting.


The minutes of the last meeting had previously been distributed and were approved.


Councillor Johnson proposing and Councillor Kyle seconding.

807
Linda Piper Christmas Lights.

The Chair reported that the fund currently stood at £464.37. As the usual fund raising 


activities had been severely restricted by Covid regulations the Clerk suggested that Parish 


Council funds could be used to cover any additional expenditure that might be required 


this year. The suggestion was proposed by Councillor Porter, seconded by Councillor Douglas


and passed unanimously. Councillor Kyle confirmed that the lights would be turned on at


5.00pm on Saturday November 28th. It was agreed that as this fell within the current 


Lockdown the planned public gathering with refreshments laid on had to be cancelled.

808
Village Report

The Chair summed up the items covered in the October report issued to all residents and 

attached to the minutes and confirmed that Richard McKenzie at NCC had agreed to take 
part in a Zoom meeting covering the 20 MPH speed limit proposals, the Bridge Priority requirement and a Parking Permit scheme. The Clerk and Councillor Johnson said that they 

could participate in the meeting. In Councillor Johnson’s case as long as it was in afternoon after Monday November 16th.
Councillor Douglas asked if the toilet refurbishment was still going ahead as funds had been

allocated for this earlier in the year. The Clerk was asked to contact NCC including Paul Jones and Glen Sanderson and request confirmation.

809
Highways Priority.


The Clerk confirmed the priority list given to NCC for 2021 -22. A copy is attached to 

the minutes.

810
Dog Fouling.

Councillor Porter raised the problem of dog fouling in the village and in particular on 

Fiddlers Green and in St Mary’s Churchyard. Although resident offenders are known, without


the power to prosecute, the Council can only request all residents to obey the law and show


consideration to their fellow residents. The Clerk will reissue the notices produced at the 


start of the year and the Chair, who is now on the PCC, will discuss the Churchyard problem 


with its members.
811
Planning.

The Council had no objections to the applications for a new door at 4 Sandham Lane and a new door and glazing at Cuthbert’s Centre.

The application for a change of use and substantial alterations to the Village Shop were of great concern to Councillors Kyle and Porter. Copies of a letter to the NCC Planning from Brian and Annette Patterson had been given to all Councillors prior to the meeting raising their specific objections to the planned alterations. The Councillors felt that these were legitimate concerns and the Clerk was instructed to write to NCC asking that for the reasons given in Mr and Mrs Patterson’s letter the application should be carefully scrutinised by the Planning Committee to ensure that any development was appropriate to the site and its position in the conservation area and did not cause a nuisance to or an infringement of the rights of the neighbours.

812
Financial.


The Clerk reported that at October 27th the bank balance was £15002.11
813
Any other business.


The Clerk reported that he, NCC and AONB had been contacted by a Camper Van enthusiast 


suggesting the Island needed better and specific facilities for Camper Vans. The Clerk was 


instructed to make clear to AONB the Councils profound rejection of the request.

Meeting closed at 3.55pm.
Date of next meeting.    As all Councillors would prefer a physical meeting to one by Zoom the



December meeting has been cancelled and a new date in late January or 




early February will be chosen as the Covid situation become clearer.


